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Georgina Huskey, President
12533 Allin Street

Los Angeles, CA 90066
Home Phone 310.827.3922
Mobile Phone 310.245.8252
made4nade@yahoo.com 
February 10, 2009
The Honorable Michael J. Astrue, Commissioner

Social Security Administration

6401 Security Blvd.

Suite 900 Altmeyer Building
Baltimore, Maryland  21235

Dear Commissioner Astrue:

I am writing on behalf of the National Association of Disability Examiners (NADE) to thank you for your vigilant and determined support of the state disability determination agencies (DDSs) to enable these agencies to maintain appropriate hiring capabilities and staffing needs.  Your recent letters to state governors and legislators have clearly expressed the need for the DDSs to be allowed to continue to hire and maintain necessary staff despite shortfalls in state revenues.  Your letters have provided a framework for elected state officials to justify using a different approach with the DDS and other federally funded programs within their state.  Budgetary actions targeted at the DDSs achieve nothing for state budgets. 

These are extraordinary times and we recognize the need for extraordinary action.  NADE commends you for what we consider to be extraordinary action.  We do recognize, of course, that severe economic issues have impacted the states, causing significant budget deficits.  However, we believe that the drastic actions taken by some state governors have appeared to lack the required forethought that should be exercised before such actions are taken.  We firmly believe the actions taken by those governors, and considered by other governors, to furlough state employees, including DDS employees, and to restrict the hiring capabilities of the DDSs, are short-sighted and lack any justification.  They also have the adverse effect to restrict hiring at a time when national unemployment is at its highest level in 35 years!  

NADE has communicated with the governors of the states that have begun furloughing state employees and with the Chairman of the National Governors Association to fully explain our concerns.  We are very grateful that you, too, have sent similar communications and that SSA has taken other actions to ensure that the DDSs should be able to maintain appropriate staffing levels to meet the needs of our customers – the disabled.  With your strong and continued support, the DDSs will be better able to meet the upcoming challenges of increased workloads.  
We commend you for your focus on customer service and for reminding our elected officials that the constituents they represent are also our customers.  Thank you.
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Georgina Huskey, NADE President
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